
FADE IN.

1 EXT.FREDDY'S HOUSE - DAY

We see a tree on the edge of Mulberry Forest with a simple,
little door on the side. The breeze softly blows, sending a
quiet HOWL through the woods. Leaves swirl past.

FREDDY, a woods smart, though slightly plump, squirrel saunters
over to the front door of his house with a basket of nuts under
his arm. He is about to reach his front door when the sorrowful
DAVID THE DUCK waddles up with tears running down his cool blue
beak and dusty brown feathers.

Freddy rushes over to comfort him.

FREDDY
What's wrong?

David shows Freddy an empty basket.

DAVID THE DUCK
I have no strawberries.

Suddenly, David catches sight of something in the distance.

CUT TO:

2 EXT.BARNYARD - DAY

Over in the nearby farm, we take a look at a basket sitting on a
table near the door to the barn.

On closer inspection, we see that the basket is full of
strawberries!

CUT TO:

3 EXT.FREDDY'S HOUSE - DAY

David is overjoyed to have found some strawberries and rushes
off after them. Freddy waves his arms, trying to get David to
come back.

FREDDY
Wait! That's Farmer John's place!

CUT TO:

4 EXT.FARM FENCE - DAY

David runs up to the tall fence that is meant to keep animals
like him out and hops through.

CUT TO:

5
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EXT.BARNYARD - DAY

David reaches the table and spreads out his wings. He FLAPS up,
getting to the tabletop.

CUT TO:

6 EXT.TABLETOP - DAY

He waddles over to the basket full of strawberries, only to
realize he doesn't have his own basket.

He looks over the edge of the table to see it sitting on the
ground. When he looks back up, he finds himself staring into the
double barrels of a well-polished shotgun being carried by
FARMER JOHN.

CUT TO:

7 EXT.CORNFIELD - DAY

David runs past cornstalk sprouts as shells from Farmer John's
shotgun RING out and strike the ground around the fleeing duck.

CUT TO:

8 EXT.FARM FENCE - DAY

David quickly squeezes his way through the fence to escape some
shotgun shells that strike the fence, dislodging large chunks of
whitewashed wood.

FARMER JOHN
(o.s.)

Stay away from my strawberries!

David gets up, then realizes something. He turns to look back
inside the farm.

CUT TO:

9 EXT.BARNYARD - DAY

We take a close look at the ground next to the table with the
strawberries to discover that David left his basket back in the
farm!

CUT TO:

10 EXT.FARM FENCE - DAY

David gets ready to fly over the fence, but Freddy rushes over
and stops him.

FREDDY
I told you not to go in there, and now
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you want to go back?

DAVID THE DUCK
I guess I can wait for tomorrow.

David sorrowfully walks away.

CUT TO:

11 EXT.BARNYARD - DAY

The next day, David comes flying in and lands on the table with
the strawberries. He is about to pick some up when Farmer John
shows up.

David is petrified, but still is able to confront Farmer John.

DAVID THE DUCK
Can I have some strawberries?

FARMER JOHN
If you take any of my strawberries...

Farmer John holds up a nail and a hammer.

FARMER JOHN
I'll nail you to my fencepost.

David the Duck flies away.

CUT TO:

12 EXT.BARNYARD - DAY

The next day, David returns to find Farmer John pitching some
hay. David land on the haystack.

DAVID THE DUCK
Do you have your hammer and nails?

FARMER JOHN
No.

DAVID THE DUCK
O.K.

David flies over to the strawberries, grabs a few in his beak
flies off with a twinkle in his eye.

Farmer John SCREAMS, then we zoom into his mouth and see his
tonsil jiggling.

FADE OUT.
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